          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

November 20, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:55 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Sara Spring, Iana Porter, Deena Zarlin, Barb Albanese, Tom Hudson, Nancy Gardner and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Gail Dickenson and Sheri Wolman.

2) Minutes: Deena requested a correction to the October meeting minutes of the spelling of Cheri Sigman’s name. Carolyn will make the change. (MSC Sara/Nancy to accept 10/23/08 meeting minutes) All 8 ayes on the vote.  Nancy requested an addition to today’s agenda as to include a discussion of a wreath-making workshop fundraiser as item 6d. 

3) Open Forum for Public Comment: None.

4) Financial Report: Sara presented a financial report showing a balance of $24,622.29 in the Raffle Account,  $50,000 in a CD Account and $52,282.08 in our general account. October income from the raffle was $645. With 2008-09 promised grant funds and raffle prize of $15,000, our available funds are $35,129.37. Jessica clarified that if the raffle winner takes the prizes instead of the $15,000 cash, our outlay would be $15,500 for $9,000 to Harvest Market, $3,500 to Walsh Oil and $3,000 to local merchants.

Sara reminded us of her responsibility as Treasurer to uphold our previous Board decision to vote on all expenditures over $100 not previously approved as part of an event budget. A discussion followed regarding the importance of determining a minimum bank balance to keep MUSES viable and it was decided to address that after the raffle is complete in January.  

5) Correspondence: Madison and Drea Hypes from Mendocino.com offered to make a link to our raffle information on their website. Carolyn forwarded graphics and information to them to post.

Gail Dickenson submitted a grant proposal request for $1,040 for Steve Gray’s piano accompaniment for the MHS choral program. (MSC Nancy/Carolyn to fund $1,040 for choral program piano accompanist for 2008-09 school year). All 8 ayes on the vote. 

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) 2008 Raffle: Sheri Wolman presented an update on the raffle. Five weeks left for ticket sales with $11,125 sales to date, not including parent’s packets still out and uncounted. Drawing will be New Year’s Eve but no venue determined. More ticket sellers are needed in front of Harvest Market or the Mendo PO during daytime, Club Cardinal events and Dec. 15th Choral Concert in Cotton Auditorium. Peggy Merrill’s mailer has brought in $4000 in ticket sales. Carolyn will give the raffle ticket sales records from last year’s raffle to Sheri for follow-up contacts. Further contacts for ticket sales were discussed including the Prentice Gallery mailing and e-mail list of 1500 clients, Tom Honer’s vendor list of 600 is going out this week, Dauna Dooley is sending raffle info to the community listserves, our ad is in the Beacon/Advocate Holiday Gift Guide and the school district vendor list of 480 will be mailed to next week. Other possible mailers discussed included Five Rivers Gallery Tour and Partners Gallery but it was decided that e-mail mailers are more cost effective at this point in the raffle. Iana suggested a sales meter graphic at ticket sales venues to map out progress toward our $65,000 goal to net $50,000 profit. A suggestion was made from parents that teachers could receive raffle tickets as holiday gifts from students.    

(b) Dec 10-12 Candlelight Inn Tour: As Pamela was not present, no event update was given.  Jessica will contact her to e-mail board members for sign-ups on volunteer shifts. 

(c) Honoree Dinner: Possible speakers are Sandy Duncan, John Glenn and/or Rita Morena with no response yet on Carolyn’s contacts with Alice Walker and a MythBusters host. Jessica is still checking possible location venues. 
(d) Wreath-making workshop: Nancy has organized a wreath-making workshop to be held at the MCHS December 6th as a fund-raiser for MUSE. She is distributing posters and asked for any help with hands-on making or contributions of greens or decorations.  

Next Meeting is Thursday, December 18th at 3:50 PM in MHS Library due to our regular 4th Thursday meeting date falling on Christmas Day.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

TASKS AGREED TO BE COMPLETED

Jessica – 1.Contact Pamela Graham regarding Board sign-ups for volunteer shifts for Candlelight Inn Tour. 

2. Pursue potential Honoree Dinner location venues.

3. Follow-up with potential Honoree Dinner speakers.

Carolyn – 1. Get 2007 raffle ticket sales records to Sheri. 


  2. Follow-up with potential Honoree Dinner speakers.
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